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Does X equal endothelial dysfuin
In people with angiographically normal coro-
nary arteries, angina caused by myocardial
ischaemia (syndrome X) is probably the result
of miicrovascular dysfnfiction. The finger of
suspicion has been pointed at the endothe-
lium but without convincing evidence until
now (abstract). Egashira and colleagues, how-
ever, have now shown that the response of
coronary blood flow to acetylcholine (an
endothelium-dependent vasodilator) in the
coronary microcirculation of these patients is
impaired. So is endothelial dysfunction the
cause of the angina and the end of the story?
The physiological role of endothelium-

dependent dilatation in the microcirculation
is not well understood. Impairment of endo-

thelium-dependent dilatation of the coronary
microvasculature has been demonstrated in
patients with hypercholesterolaemia, hyper-
tension, and heart failure. It does not appar-
ently cause chest pain in these patients. The
implications of the current study by Egashira
et al are either that coronary microvascular
endothelial dysfunction is somehow more
pronounced in microvascular angina or that
some other factor must be abnormal for chest
pain to develop.
The challenge to understand this syndrome

remains. This new finding is important, but
probably not alone equal to X.
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